

Cumberworth C.E. (A) First School

Cumberworth Lane, Upper Cumberworth, Huddersfield HD8 8NU Telephone: 01484 609818

Email: office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk
Website: www.cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk
Head Teacher: Mrs Maggie Walker Business Manager: Marina Davis

7th July 2020

Dear parents and carers,

We are delighted that the Department for Education has confirmed that all children can return to school full time in September.

Key points from the latest guidance include:

- Ensuring that pupils, staff and other adults do not come into school if they have Covid 19 symptoms or have tested positive within the last 7 days
- Sending staff/pupils with symptoms home
- Robust hand and respiratory hygiene
- Enhanced cleaning arrangements
- Engagement with the national track & trace programme
- Reducing contacts and maximising distance between those in school as far as reasonably practical whilst ensuring that we provide all children with a full educational experience and a broad and balanced curriculum

We are currently updating our risk assessments and planning on how we will implement the guidance in school. Safety of pupils and staff will be paramount in our decision making as will be the provision of high quality teaching and learning. We will be in touch again soon with further details and arrangements for coming back to school in September.

Sunshine club will be open as usual. If you would like to book your child in then please contact Marina, by email, before the end of term.

With best wishes

Maggie